UPDATE FROM OAHU COLA DEFENSE COMMITTEE – JULY 2, 2002


On June 13, Bob Mulllendore faxed copies of his resignation letter to the COLA Committees reps and other persons while most of them were in the Virgin Islands, meeting with the employee COLA committees and I was in LA attending a training class. 
While in Puerto Rico during the following week for the COLA committee meeting, I was informed that Bob Mullendore will be resigning from COLA work.  I xeroxed Sharon Warren's copy of Bob's resignation letter.  I'll get copies to all of you as the letter was faxed and no e-mail copies sent.  
In his letter, Bob claims that all but Oahu Committee gave him consensus for the new work.  This is incorrect as Sharon said her committee had not given Bob any reply yet as her committee could not meet until June 19th. Bob continues on that because of the lack of consensus, he will not pursue the new work to fix retirement benefits for COLA areas.  
I asked Sharon if she had heard from Ben McConaughy and she replied no.  The Caraballo case is not closed until all distributions are made and all trust funds closed.  This is expected to occur about 4-5 years from now.  So, there should be a class attorney on hand to see through this completion.  Does Bob file anything with the court to inform the court of his resignation and that he will continue on only as trustee?   Shouldn't Ben be stepping up to the plate and advising the class reps that he will wrap things up?  
Also, on June 18, Rhonda McNally sent me an e-mail informing me that she has made a career change and will be turning over her responsibilities to someone else within Poorman-Douglas.   
While in Puerto Rico, I met with the AFGE union reps who are supposedly strongly opposed to the COLA conversion.  They are interested in our proposal but scared that this could be the tool with which Congress takes COLA away completely.  If we could guarantee them that no one will take the COLA portion away, they want to join in with us.  I told them no one can guarantee this,  and not even that we will continue to receive COLA.  The Puerto Rico, Anchorage and Guam committees want to discuss the attorneys' proposal further with them and asked if I would be upset with this.  I responded that I can't tell them what to do.  They need to arrive at their own decisions for themselves.  They asked if I could go to Seattle during the week of September 9th to present our proposal to the committees.   At that same meeting, they hope to meet with the COLA attorneys and hear more from them.  They want to look at all the proposals and decide if there is any one they can support.
I cautioned them that they should verify that the COLA attorneys sit down with viable proposals otherwise the meeting will be a waste of their time and monies.        
